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28 July 2022 

Western Harbour Tunnel and Warringah Freeway Upgrade (SSI 8863) 
Stage 2 - Construction Parking and Access Strategy (Condition E140) 

Dear Mr Sheppard 

I refer to the Stage 2 Construction Parking and Access Strategy (CPAS), Revision F dated 15 July 2022 
submitted for approval as required under condition E140 of SSI 8863. I also acknowledge your 
response to the Department’s review comments and requests for additional information. 

I note the CPAS Revision F:  

• allows for the removal of ten (10) on-street parking spaces at Ernest Street, three (3) on-street 
parking spaces at Rosalind Street and three (3) on-street parking spaces at Ridge Street 
between July 2022 to December 2022; 

• has been prepared in consultation with affected stakeholders; and 
• has been reviewed by Transport for NSW and no issues were raised. 

As nominee of the Planning Secretary, I approve the Stage 2 Construction Parking and Access 
Strategy Revision F dated 15 July 2022 under condition E140 of SSI 8863. Please ensure that the 
approved plan is placed on the project website at the earliest convenience as per condition B15. 

I remind you of your commitments to continue to consult with the affected local community, and that 
you manage any unforeseen parking impacts in accordance with the mitigation measures outlined in 
the CPAS. 

Please note if there are any inconsistencies between the approved CPAS and the conditions of 
approval, then the requirements of the conditions of approval prevail. 

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Mike Pereira at 
Mike.Pereira@dpie.nsw.gov.au. 
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Yours sincerely  

 

Dominic Crinnion 
Acting Director 
Infrastructure Management 

As nominee of the Planning Secretary 


